Clergy Car Fund

This fund was established to help clergy repair or replace the car used in their
ministry. Each Active Parochial Clergy and each Canonically Resident Priest Available for
Supply is covered by this policy. Priests meeting either definition on January 1 and July 1 of
each year as determined by the bishop shall have $100 credited to their account from the
Diocesan Budget. On request, the Treasurer will disburse up to the balance in a priest’s
account. The priest must submit receipts for the amount being disbursed and must certify
the expenses have not been reimbursed by any other source. On the priest’s retirement or
departure from the diocese, the balance in their account will be given to them. The
Treasurer will determine if a final distribution is taxable and report it to the IRS if required.



